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13 April 2010

The Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA) today called on the Prime Minister and Premiers to reach a final agreement on the best reform option for ensuring a strong and secure future for the Australian public healthcare system. 
The AHHA is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers.

"Three high level options have emerged in the debate over health funding reform," Ms Prue Power, AHHA Executive Director, said today. 
"The first is Prime Minister Rudd's proposal for the Commonwealth to take over the majority share of public hospital funding (60/40 split) together with fully funding aged and primary health care.  The second is Victorian Premier John Brumby's proposal which locks in a 50/50 funding split for hospitals, supported by investment in primary, community and preventive care.  The third is a more radical change, although even less well detailed, to pool all Commonwealth and State/Territory funding in a single bucket administered by an independent authority - put back on the table by the NSW Premier yesterday. 
"There is strong support among all parties for greater accountability in hospital and healthcare funding together with a commitment to national standards and transparency in reporting outcomes.  Although short on details, there also appears to be widespread agreement on several other aspects of these options, including establishing Local Hospital Networks, activity based funding and reversing past under-funding of hospitals in order to meet the growing demand from the community.  
"The crucial issue, therefore, is to determine the best funding option to ensure our public healthcare system can continue to provide world-class care to all Australians, regardless of their background, income level or geographic location.

“The Prime Minister and Premiers must analyse the options for the Australian public healthcare system on the basis of the following principles:
· preservation of the universality and comprehensiveness of the national Medicare system;
· nationally consistent and transparent funding, guidelines and data collection/reporting; 

· national standards to govern quality and safety of care;
· financial support for locally developed models of care that meet national guidelines to address the coordination of patient services; 

· nationally consistent activity based funding models for hospital and other relevant health services.
"We therefore call on all State and Territory Premiers to address these principles when deciding the future of our health system at the COAG meeting next Monday," Ms Power said.

For further information/comment: 
Ms Prue Power 0417 419 857
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